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As we are celebrating our 50th anniversary this year, Lions in Thailand can look back with great pride all the activities we have undertaken in the name of Lionism, and that includes the conception and operation of THE LION Magazine, the official publication of Multiple District 310.


From the outset and during our formative years, we published a quarterly journal in Thai called “Siang Singto” which literally means ‘Voice of the Lion(s)’.  Back then, the content was mostly local, with some translated material on announcements and tidings from Lions Clubs International.  Since then the journal, as well as its successor, has become part and parcel of the Lions in Thailand.


Through ups and downs, thick and thin, the publication has survived in spite of occasional shortfalls.  If anything, the challenges only strengthened the resolve of all involved.  That the publication stands the test of time is enough gratifying for all those who play a role in actually turning a collection of printed papers (the journal) into what one might proudly call an institute.


Then in 1989, under the Council Chairmanship of PID Vuthi Boonnikornvoravit, the journal became affiliated with THE LION Magazine of the Lions Clubs International, Thai being accepted as one of the 19 official languages at that time (now 21 official languages).  Thus, emerged THE LION in Thai Magazine, a publication reinvented, reinvigorated, with more write-ups from the Headquarters Edition translated and published therein.  

With strong support and direction from LCI, the Magazine has since grown from strength to strength.  Now published bi monthly, the Magazine became more comprehensive in its coverage.  Furthermore, we were able to interview practically ALL International Presidents who paid official visits to MD 310 and shared the gist of the conversation with the readers in the following issue of the Magazine.
On another front, on many occasions, the Magazine participated – and still does – in the contributions to many worthy projects such as the Royal Project of Encyclopedia for Children, scholarships for needy students through Districts and Clubs, PEACE POSTER contests, just to name a few.


Apart from support from all sitting MD Council members, PIP Kajit Habanananda and PID Somsakdi Lovisuthi also lent their hands without which the Magazine would not be what it is today.


In keeping with the cyber age, we even have a small web site (www.thelionmagazine.org),  a ‘showcase’ site to be sure, and not an on-line edition per se, though it could be one day.


Having served the Magazine’s predecessor – Voice of the Lion(s) – as Editor since 1983, I have had the privilege of helping out with the Magazine in the same capacity until the present.  A great personal honor, no doubt.


Looking ahead, it is envisaged the Magazine will continue to serve the Lions members in Thailand, in dispensing information from LCI and the Multiple District, and more importantly in the exchanges of information among the Members themselves.


So, here’s the story of THE MAGAZINE.  Our own Magazine.
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